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Dear Mr. Owczarski, 
 

My name is Jordan Thomas, and I am a rising Sophomore at University School of 
Milwaukee. I am a hard-working student with a 4.15 GPA, who is captivated by medicine and 
biological sciences. Due to these interests, I am enrolled in the StEP-UP program at the Medical 
College of Wisconsin, which will expose me to medical and biological science careers and the 
various processes involved in those professions. Along with my interest in medicine, I aspire to 
play a beneficial role in my community along with other students. Therefore, I applied to the 
Milwaukee Youth Council, a program that will provide an opportunity for me to help my 
community, and allow me to collaborate with other students who also have a passion for 
improving their neighborhood and surrounding areas. Furthermore, I am beginning my 2nd year 
as a member of the Milwaukee Youth Symphony Orchestra. I have been playing violin since 2nd 
grade, and it has become a source of relaxation and contributes toward my goal-driven mindset.  

If I am a part of the Milwaukee Youth Council, I will express myself fervently and 
positively, and will give beneficial contributions to the council. For example, for my World 
Civilizations exam, we simulated a world conference, where each student was a diplomat from a 
specific country. The goal of the exam was to create and contribute to at least two joint 
resolutions with other students/countries, and have them accepted into the world conference. Of 
the five joint resolutions created by the students in the class, I created and contributed to three 
of them, where I played a vital role in ensuring we were considered in our simulated conference. 
The diligent work ethic I presented in my class can be advantageous when working with the 
council members, and can be key when we are trying to solve problems and execute our goals. 
Thank you for reaching out to me, and providing me the opportunity to offer more information 
about myself. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jordan Thomas 


